MYS Board Meeting Minutes

July 27, 2011
Present:
Maureen Dalbec, Jose Ochoa, Jane Scott-Jones, Dean Cretsinger, Peter Freire, Eric Reed, Mike Slavik, Suzanne Deitch, Markus Rodlauer, Juan Aguilar, Bill Gray, Eileen Hopkins
Absent:
Paul Best, Amy Lekstutis, John von Seggern, 

Guests:  
Bill Delaney, MPS Age Group Director, MPS Coach
Meeting was called to order at 7:37 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman
Approval of the Minutes:

Motion to approve the Minutes of the MYS Board Meeting on June 29, 2011, was made and seconded.   

The Minutes of the June Board Meeting were approved unanimously.
Vice-Chairman’s Report:  Peter Freire, Vice Chairman

· Code of Conduct Report
· Peter Freire suggested that during the course of this year the MYS Board consider making some changes to the Code of Conduct. 
· Two issues in particular are worthy of review and consideration: 1) That MYS narrow the definition of a "covered person" for purposes of signing the quite comprehensive Code of Conduct 2) That MYS develop a framework for dealing with the conflicts of interest that exist for some individuals involved in both MYS and third-party (often commercial) activities. Peter has agreed to lead this effort and bring a proposal back to the Board.
Treasurer’s Report:  Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer
· Financials 

· Updated financials were distributed in advance to the Board.
· Virginia Sales Tax Exemption 
· MYS has been granted an exemption from VA state sales tax (5%) on the purchase of personal property (not services or travel/meals)
· Electronic copy of the exemption has been provided to our major vendors and to the primary buyers of equipment for the club.

· FY 2010 Audit 

· Letter received from Ross, Langan, McKendree detailing the scope of the audit they will be performing for MYS.

Recreation Report: Jane Scott Jones, Recreation Commissioner

                                        Suzanne Deitch, Deputy Recreation Commissioner
· Equipment Purchases for the Fall Season
· After all equipment in stock at the barn has been recounted, additional orders will be placed for the Fall season.

· Eric Reed requested that tee-shirts for the U8 Juniors be added to the Recreation Equipment Order placed by the Quartermaster.

· Recreation & SFL Team Formation
· Teams are formed at the end of August thru the start of the Fall season.

· SFL League Team Registration deadline is August 1.

· Number of teams registered is based on actual player registration numbers from the MYS database.  

· Adjustments are possible within 12-14 days of the deadline.
· Coaches have been encouraged to remind their players to register.

Administrator Report:  Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator
· Summer Camp Registration Summary

· Registration numbers continue to increase; Y/Y increase is about 12%. 
· Camp is going very well and campers are registering for repeated weeks after attending.

· Fall  2011 Registration Summary
· Registration Summary distributed to the Board.
· Final discount deadline is Sunday, July 31.  

· Reminders have been sent thru Constant Contact to all current and previous members of the club.
· Numbers are within 5% of July 2010 registration numbers.
· Fall 2011 Pre-Season Coach Meeting Schedule
· All will be held at Churchill Elementary Cafeteria at 7:30 PM
· Tuesday, September 6 – U6, 7 & U8

· Wednesday, September 7 – U9, 10 & 11

· Thursday, September 8 – SFL and Travel/MPS teams

Concussion Study Update:  Suzanne Deitch
· Information 

· Suzanne Deitch has contacted the vendor VYSA used about their services.
· Computer based test takes about 20 minutes.
· Any group U11 and older can take the test to establish a base line.
· A physician has to read the test; currently very few doctors are certified.
· Suzanne Deitch will be doing further research.

New Business:
· Labor Day Tournament – Maryland Soccerplex
· Registration has been extended for two weeks; currently 22 McLean teams and 35 non-McLean teams are registered.
· Marketing has been fully covered.
· TSL Training
· Fall training date has not been scheduled yet.

· Jose Ochoa, MYS Director of Sportsmanship, will check with Toby Bush, MYS WAGS rep, to confirm whether MYS’ training will meet WAGS requirements.
Adjournment:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:29 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman.

 
 Minutes respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator.[image: image1.png]
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